
 

 

TOWN OF STONEVILLE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL 

FOR THE TOWN OF STONEVILLE, NORTH CAROLINA 
DECLARING ITS INTENTION TO CONSIDER THE CLOSING OF A PORTION OF 

OAKDALE STREET BETWEEN THE INTERSECTION OF OAKDALE STREET AND LEE 
STREET AND CONTINUING TO THE END OF THE UNOPENED PORTION OF 

OAKDALE STREET 
 

THAT WHEREAS, G.S. 160A-299 authorizes the Town Council of the Town of Stoneville, North 
Carolina to close streets and public alleys; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Town Council of the Town of Stoneville, North Carolina considers it advisable to 
conduct a public hearing for the purpose of giving consideration to the closing the unopened portion of 
Oakdale Street from a point located at the intersection of Oakdale Street and Lee Street and continuing 
along Oakdale Steet between 108 Oakdale Street and 200 Lee Street, to the end of Oakdale Street as 
identified in the Petition.   
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Council of the Town of Stoneville, North 
Carolina that: 
 

(1) A meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on the 4th day of March, 2025 in the Council Chambers of the 
Town of Stoneville, North Carolina, to consider a resolution closing that portion of Oakdale Street 
beginning at the intersection of Lee Street and Oakdale Street and continuing along Oakdale Street 
between 108 Oakdale Street and 200 Lee Street and continuing south to the end of the unopened 
portion of Oakdale Street. 

 
A full copy of the Petition and Resolution is located in the Town Hall Clerk’s Office at 107 S. 
Henry Street, Stoneville, NC  27048.  If further information is needed, please contact the Town 
Clerk at 336-573-9393. 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 



 

 

 


